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MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

The meeting of the Business and Labor Committee was called 
to order by Chairman Les Kitselman on January 6, 1987 at 
8:00 a.m. in Room 3l2-F of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present at the meeting. 

Chairman Kitselman reviewed the procedure that would be 
followed for presenting the testimony for the bills and 
conducting the hearing. He also stressed the need for being 
on time for the hearings. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 44 - Scaling Methods to pay for Logging and 
Hauling Forest Products, introduced by Rep. Rapp-Svrcek. 
Rep. Rapp-Svrcek stated that the bill protects small loggers 
and the trucker by requiring that they be paid by the weight 
or volume for these cull logs. He explained the amendments 
to the bills. The logger has no control over the quality of 
the logs that he has taken in; it is only after he has taken 
them to the mill that he finds out they are cull logs and 
gets a reduced amount for his efforts. 

OPPONENTS 

Mr. Gordon Sanders, representing Champion International 
Corporation Timberlands for the Missoula area, presented 
written testimony (Exhibit 1). Mr. Sanders stated that 
implementation of HB 44 could force existing marginal mills 
out of business. The bill would also cause increased 
friction, poor economics, and create a need to keep two sets 
of books, one on net column to pay for stumpage, and one on 
gross scale to pay loggers, he said. He stated that the 
bill was not necessary and felt that the overall problem may 
be unique to a specific mill or two in the state and was not 
a statewide issue. 

Mr. Mark Simonich, forester, FH Stoltz Land and Lumber of 
Dillon; FH Stoltz also has mills in Dillon, Darby, and 
Columbia Falls. Mr. Simonich stated that the cull logs 
create an excessive amount of cost to the mill in trying to 
handle the logs. 

Mr. Don Allen, Montana Wood Products Association, stated 
that although the bill allows for either weight or volume, a 
lot of mills do not have scales and would be at a disadvan
tage because they would not be able to compete with those 
with scales. He felt that this particular bill would not 
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address the concerns regarding the way the problems are 
being presently handled. 

There being no further discussion by proponents or oppo
nents, Chairmen Kitselman asked for questions by the commit
tee. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Smith asked Craig Thomas, of Champion International 
corporation, to explain what would happen to the saw mill if 
they had nothing but cull logs to handle; Mr. Thomas re
sponded that essentially the mill makes their money from the 
boards and if they run strictly cull logs through, there 
would be very few boards, and they would not be able to 
profitably operate. Representative Smith further ques
tioned, if it would be impossible to run a saw mill on chips 
alone, and Mr. Thomas responded that it would be in his 
mill. 

CLOSING 

In his closing statement, Rep. Rapp-Svrcek, stated that with 
the removal of logging from this bill, there is no conflict 
with regard to the bonuses paid by Champion to the logger, 
because if just hauling is being paid through this bill, 
then the incentive remains to provide a quality product to 
the mill. He stated that the bill is only asking that a 
portion of the cost for hauling the cull logs be paid, and 
that there is no fairness in allowing the mills to get their 
profit from these logs and not remunerating the people who 
are supplying them. 

There being no further discussion by proponents or oppo
nents, the hearing on HB 44 was closed. 

HB 34 - Applicant for Barber Instruction Certificate Must be 
Licensed Barber, introduced by Rep. Gary Spaeth. Rep. 
Spaeth stated that the bill amends existing law requiring 
that barber instructors have a barber license. This bill 
was introduced at the request of the Board of Barbers, 
Department of Commerce. 

PROPONENTS 

Mr. Jeff Brazier, staff attorney for the Department of 
Commerce, stated that the bill in effect is insuring that 
the instructor be at least a qualified as the practitioner. 

There being no further discussion on the bill, the chairman 
asked for questions. 
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QUESTIONS 

Rep. Simon asked that the differences be explained between 
the two references of the barber license and the certificate 
registration. Rep. Spaeth responded that they mean the 
same. 

Rep. Glaser asked that if this bill was signed, would it 
preclude a person that is licensed by the Cosmetologists 
Board from instruction in a barber college. Mr. Fraser 
stated that a cosmetologist could instruct and practice as a 
barber, but they would have to meet the qualifications. 

Chairman Kitselman stated if a cosmetologist meets the 
requirements for licensor for cosmetology and is invited by 
a barber college to instruct, he must meet the same require
ments as barber instructor underneath this proposal; as 
currently, if that cosmetologist is qualified, he can teach 
in that barber college without the 2,000 hour requirement. 
Mr. Fraser responded that was correct. Rep. Kitselman 
further questioned if the cosmetologist needed to take the 
test, if that test included both a written as well as a 
practical examination, if the test would be given at certain 
times during the year, and if that cosmetolGgist wanted to 
teach in a barber college, would he/she have to take a test 
before the Board of Barbers also. Mr. Fraser stated that 
was correct. Representative Swysgood asked if there were 
two boards, one for cosmetologists and a Board of Barbers. 
Mr. Fraser said that was correct. 

There being no further questions, the hearing was closed. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION - January 6, 1987 - 8:30 a.m. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 34: Rep. Nisbet made a motion that 
HB 34 DO PASS. The motion carried unanimously. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 44: Rep. Swysgood moved that HB 44 
DO NOT PASS AS AMENDED. Rep. Pavlovich requested that the 
language in the bill amendments be clarified. Rep. Cohen 
moved to amend the bill. Rep. Nisbet made a substitute 
motion to amend the amendment. Rep. Nisbet moved to adopt 
the amendments that were made. The motion CARRIED unani
mous ly . Rep. Swysgood moved t~a t HB 44 DO NOT PASS AS 
AMENDED. The motion CARRIED with Rep. Driscoll, Rep. Cohen 
and Rep. Hansen voting NO. 

The hearing was recessed at 8:45 a.m. 

The committee reconvened at 9:00 a.m. for an informational 
review of the bill concerning workers' compensation. 
Chairman Kitselman stated that the bill would originate in 
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the Senate and then be assigned to this committee. He 
stated that it was a complex bill, and that there was other 
legislation dealing with this issue. The fund is about $100 
million in deficit, he stated, and the problems are how to 
deal with the issue, how to take care of the deficit, and to 
find ways to reduce the cost. 

Mr. Gene Huntington, Commissioner of the Department of Labor 
and Industry, gave some background information on the issue. 
He stated that the problems that the Workers' Compensation 
Fund faces and needed to be resolved were the need to reduce 
the cost of workers' compensation and reduce the litigation. 
This was what the Workers' Compensation Advisory Council 
recommended, but the problem has changed to be that the very 
survival of the fund is being threatened unless they can 
reverse the trends in terms of what is being paid out in 
benefits in relation to what they are collecting in premi
ums. The problem is more urgent at the present time, and 
their primary goal is to see that the money collected for 
premiums is equal to or exceeds the. amount paid in benefits. 

Bob Robinson, Administrator, Workers' Compensation Division, 
gave a presentation, and distributed informational material 
to the committee (Exhibit 2), and answered the committee's 
questions on the problems facing the fund. 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business before the committee, the 
meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m. 

Rep. Les Kitselman, Chairman 
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